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Membership Matters 
Have you been getting to know the church 
and Unitarian Universalism? Do you feel that 
this congregation might be a spiritual home? 
Are you considering a deeper commitment 
to the church? Membership comes with 
great gifts and opportunities, as well as 
responsibilities to the church community. If 
you are considering membership, please 
check out our membership brochure in the 
foyer or see Erica Stoltz or Barbara 
Handley, Membership Chair, or a Board 
member. 

 

Please visit our website at www.uumidland.org for a listing of all current events. 

http://www.uumidland.org/
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May 2022 Sermons at a Glance         

May 1            

As you might expect with David Allen and Janine Deckard leading a service, things will be a bit different 

Sunday, May 1st. Many of you know that Janine and David are engaged.  As a result, they are researching 

international wedding traditions.  This Sunday, they will tell us about some of them with the hope that we will 

help them decide which to include in their wedding ceremony. 

 

May 8   Replacing the Sacred        

Rev. Steven will speak about Victoria Woodhull, a nineteenth-century Spiritualist, feminist, and presidential 

candidate who fought for justice, liberty, and human rights. This sermon will reflect on contemporary 

implications of Woodhull’s experience and will explore how her message can extend far beyond itself. 

 

May 15  Commencement         

In this graduation season, Rev. Steven will help us reflect on graduations in life, endings and beginnings, 

ongoing growth. You're invited to wear graduation items (caps, gowns, whatever you have or find). 

 

May 22  Journeys of Birthright UU’s       

This Sunday, you will learn about the journeys of three of our very own Birthright UU’s:  Alex Fields, Rebecca 

Dodge and Barbara Handley 

 

May 29  Flower Communion        

This Sunday we ask all participants to bring a flower or two to share in our beloved Flower Communion.  This 

service celebrates our first principle (the Red Promise in Spirit Play) in a lovely, unique way. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  



May 2022 Newsletter  
 

3 | P a g e     UU Church of Midland 

Sunday Mornings       

Sunday services remain in a hybrid format both in-person and 

virtually. The board and the COVID Team gave much thought to 

the rules (Pg. 4) which we must all abide by as a way to properly 

care for each other and reduce the possibility of spreading the 

virus. Please read them carefully and be prepared to follow them. 

We will also continue to broadcast our services over Zoom 

(https://zoom.us/j/2750827327).  

We expect that Zoom will become a permanent part of our 

services so that people who cannot attend in person will be able 

to join us online. 

Sunday services are currently hybrid both in person and online, 

using Zoom:  

For a low-tech option, you can call in with any phone to this 

number: 929-205-6099. When it asks for your Meeting ID, enter 

the below number. 

 
Online Giving  
While we are mostly meeting online, remember that there are still 
ways to give to our weekly offering and submit your pledge. You 
can text: “Give” to 432-271-4921 Or you can go to our website: 
uumidland.org and scroll down to the yellow PayPal Donate 
button. You can also mail a check to our office, or have your bank 
send a check. 
 

Children’s Space: Spirit Play meets in person from 10:00-

10:45.  Masks are required. 

 

Interested in RE, see the RE Corner on page 5 for details.  

 

 
 

 

UUCOM Board 
 

Janine Deckard, President 

Barbara Handley, President-Elect 

Jane Hellinghausen, Treasurer 

May Graham, Secretary 

Eli Hilbert, At Large Member 

Lisa Jebsen, At Large Member 

Rebecca Dodge At Large Member 
 

 

 

UUCOM Staff 
 

Jessica Stewart,  

Office Administrator 

(432) 694-4308 

Office Hours: 

Wednesday 9-1 

Email: office@uumidland.org 

 

Barbara Handley,  

Director of Religious Education  

Email: dre@uumidland.org  

Phone: 432-978-5977 

 

Sonja and Scott Millichamp, 

Music Directors 

Email: music-

directors@uumidland.org, 

 
Visit our website: 

www.uumidland.org 

Like us on Facebook: 

Unitarian Universalist Church of 

Midland TX 
https://www.facebook.com/UUMidland 

https://zoom.us/j/2750827327
http://www.uumidland.org/
mailto:office@uumidland.org
mailto:dre@uumidland.org
https://www.facebook.com/UUMidland
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Community Pantry            

Board member, Eli Hilbert would like to see if anyone has some piece of furniture that would be suitable for 
a community pantry that we could install near our free library. We would prefer to recycle than to purchase 
new. It would be lovely if it were sturdy, weatherproof and secure. If you have something that might work, 
please reach out to the board or contact Eli directly. 

 

Worship Committee            

The Worship Committee has several opportunities to lead a service this summer.  During the summer, we 

like to focus on our Unitarian Universalist Principles and Sources.  You may use them to help in your planning.  

Or you may choose a totally different topic!  If you would like to help but are not interested in leading a service 

there are many ways of assisting!  You may be a Zoom Greeter and camera operator!  You may be a Worship 

Associate.  You may present a worship service.  (The Worship Committee is here to help you!!!)  You may 

share a gift of music by performing or by sharing musical suggestions.  You may share suggestions for 

readings or service topics.  There are many ways to share in our ministry.  Please contact Barbara Handley 

at 432-978-5977 to volunteer.   

 

Church In-Person Service Rules           

The board and the COVID Team gave much thought to the rules which we must all abide by as a way to 
properly care for each other and reduce the possibility of spreading the virus. Because of the lowered COVID 
positivity rate UUCOM has moved to making masks optional as long as the COVID rate stays below 10%. 

We will also continue to broadcast our services over Zoom. We expect that Zoom will become a permanent 
part of our services so that people who cannot attend in person will be able to join us online.  

Just like the rest of you, the Board is looking forward to the day when we can return to what was our normal 
building use before the pandemic. We sincerely hope that day will be very soon. We will keep you informed. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact any board member. 

 

2022-2023 Stewardship           

 “Fanning the Flame” 

Unitarian Universalist Church of Midland continues our efforts together to 
move forward in creating the "Beloved Community" where we live out our 
values and principles. 

Make your 2022-2023 FY pledge either online or via physical form.   

Please visit https://www.uumidland.org/pledge-card/ to complete the online 
pledge form.   

Or complete a physical form mailed to you.  

The final deadline for pledge cards is May 1, 2022 to be included in this 
year’s budget. 

 

   

https://www.uumidland.org/pledge-card/
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Thoughts from the RE Corner          

Children’s Space 10:00-10:45   

We are BACK!!!!  Spirit Play meets in person from 10:00-10:45.  Masks are required.  Spirit Play is a 

Montessori-based curriculum that is based on our UU Promises (Principles) and Sources.  

May 1—A Unitarian King.  We will learn the story of King John Sigismund and Francis David. 

May 8—A Present for Mom.  Some of the best gifts do not come from a store. 

May 15—The Baltimore Sermon.  A sermon preached by Rev. William Ellery Channing changed the way 

Unitarians saw themselves. 

May 22—Merging Streams.  The story of the merger of Unitarians and Universalists. 

May 29—Flower Communion.  The story of Norbert Capek and the celebration of flower communion. 

 

Chalice Lighting 

We light this chalice to celebrate Unitarian (cup left hand to make a U) Universalism (cup right hand to make 

a U). 

We are the church of the open minds (fingertips touch the forehead and swing open like a door). 

We are the church of the helping hands (hands outstretched palms up). 

We are the church of the loving hearts (hands crossed over heart). 

 

Religious Education Volunteers 

If you are interested in helping with our children’s religious education, there are many ways that you can 

participate.  You could read or tell a story during Children’s Space.  You may suggest a story for our Children’s 

Space.  Our theme is:  Super Heroes!!   I am looking for volunteers to lead Children’s Space during June!!  If 

you can help, please contact Barbara Handley at ebhandley@sbcglobal.net or 432-978-5977. 

  



May 2022 Newsletter  
 

6 | P a g e     UU Church of Midland 

What’s Happening at UUCOM          
 

May Share the Plate            

We will share ½ of all cash donations with this May’s Share the Plate recipient. The Social Action Committee 
has chosen the following recipient, Texas Humane Legislation Network.  

Texas Humane Legislation Network (THLN) is the only Texas-
based organization focused on addressing unjust state animal 
welfare laws. We at the Texas Humane Legislation Network - a 501c4 
- are working to stop animal cruelty and abuse before it starts. THLN has 
promoted animal protection through legislation, education and advocacy 
since 1975. 

Our IRS status as a 501c4 allows us to be political animal advocates, by lobbying and working with our 
representatives to fix our lenient animal cruelty laws.  While there are *thousands* of 501c3s in Texas formed 
to help animals, they are *VERY* limited in how much they can lobby, and are outright prohibited from 
participating in any partisan activities.  

Learn more at https://www.thln.org/.  

 

Permian Basin Buddhists – Returns 

The Permian Basin Buddhists returns to their weekly in-person meetings Tuesday nights, 7:00 - 8:30 

PM. 

The Permian Basin Buddhists continue to meet here at UUCOM on Tuesday nights, 7:00—8:00 p.m.  

Everyone is welcome, whether you are new to Buddhism or have been practicing the Middle Way for some 

time. For regular updates about the group, join the Permian Basin Meetup Group. 

 

Monthly Stitching Group           

Postponed Until Further Notice.  

 

Interested in Becoming a Member?          
Interested in officially joining our church community? Reach out to Rev. Julie, Carol Kullman, Jane 

Hellinghausen, or Barbara Handley; or check out our Path to Membership brochure in the foyer or info online. 

The process consists of committing to attend a Newcomers’ Drop-In Circle or class; making a pledge of time, 

talent, &/or treasure; and signing the membership book. We welcome you! 
 

Care Team for Church Members and Friends        

We invite you to share any needs you May have or concerns about church members/friends with the care 

team. When others in our church family approach you about a difficult situation in their life please ask them 

if it is ok to share that information with the care team. You May share requests and concerns with Jane 

Hellinghausen (413-4612), or by calling the church office (694-4308).  

Thank you for helping to make our church an even more supportive and caring community! 

 

 

 

https://www.thln.org/
http://www.meetup.com/Permian-Basin-Buddhists/
tel:432-413-4612
tel:694-4308
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Monthly Board Thank You            
 

The Board of Directors would like to thank those who joined us for the April 2nd Work Party for their 

outstanding efforts this month. 

 

Garden and Grow, Continues           

We will be continuing work in the Garden on the first Saturday of every month. Time varies depending on 

weather.  

 

Free Yoga Class          

Patricia (Patty) George, the Yoga teacher will hold virtual classes Saturdays, 9-10 AM.  If anyone would like 
to join them - it's still free – just send an email to Patty George at, georgepat31@gmail.com to discuss in-
person or virtual (Zoom) availability.  

Patty George is also leading meditation after the yoga class from 10:15 to 10:45.  All are welcome and again 
they can contact her via the email above. 

 

Food donations for people and pets!          

Each Sunday during our offering, we collect donations of nonperishable food for local food pantries, and pet 
food for Lone Star Sanctuary for Animals. Make a special note to remember your food donations for our 
monthly Intergenerational Services, as the children love to collect the food and bring it forward. (You can 
check our calendar online to see when those are!) 

 

Tree of Life              

The modern Pagan movement provides a means for people to connect with the daily, monthly, and yearly 
cycles that continue to affect us physically and emotionally. Through classes and rituals, the Tree of Life 
Open Circle explores this connection in an ongoing effort to foster growth and community for kindred spirits 
of the earth. 

For updates and further information about Tree of Life, please check out their Facebook page here.    

mailto:georgepat31@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TreeOfLifeOpenCircle
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Wider World             
 

UU the Vote             

Spring 2022 Skill Up Series 

This is our monthly series of trainings on organizing 
skills to help build our UU the Vote and Side with Love 
Volunteer Squads and help YOU build stronger teams 
in your congregation and community. We'll start the 
session with some spiritual fun and then launch into 
our training. This is also a chance to find out how to 
get more involved as a Side with Love volunteer and 
meet members of the Volunteer Squads. 
Sign up now to come live, or be the first to get the 
recordings! 

 

UUA International Office           

Recent global events have reminded us that the world’s humanitarian crises don’t wait for our convenience. 
The COVID-19 pandemic has now raged for a second full year, but that hasn’t stopped climate change and 
other systemic injustices from continuing apace as well. To the contrary, it has exacerbated pre-existing 
inequities that impact basic human rights. Read more about the UUA International Office. 
Displacement & Human Rights: All In for Climate Justice            
April 22 - May 1, 2022 | UU@UN Intergenerational Spring Seminar - Register  
 

UUA Intergenerational Spring Seminar         

Unitarian Universalists aged 14 and up will deepen their connections across generations and grow their skills 
to take action for climate justice at the Intergenerational Spring Seminar in May. This year’s theme is 
“Displacement and Human Rights: All In for Climate Justice,” and will include both virtual and in-person 
gatherings join online May 22 – May 1, 2022. 

Read More! 

 

TXUUJM              

The latest monthly newsletter is here from the Texas UU Justice Ministry, our state action network. READ 
FULL NEWSLETTER HERE. 

 

Please Join Us for General Assembly 2022! 

In 2022, we will have the option of meeting online or in-person! For those who enjoyed the convenience and 

accessibility of remote participation, General Assembly will continue to offer a virtual experience with robust 

programming and enhanced delegate discussion tools. For those who miss the in-person experience, GA 

2022 offers opportunities to re-connect with friends old and new, local site attractions, and more! Join us 

June 22 - 26, 2022 online or in-person in Portland, Oregon. 

General Assembly 2022 Registration is now open!   

  

 

 

https://secure.everyaction.com/p/En3QOQksXUaeCqLotCO22g2
https://www.uua.org/international
http://url9064.uua.org/ls/click?upn=rcTGl9CoRjXAwh0NjcZ6gBYEs3OsidUncarP3kmDzYl-2FN4x18q9hSZQjf9d7imK0pdYiTxt2UAV9MylF-2B-2BmcBgofcNKAM35t0rbKCueifsU-3DHpI-_U8-2FzRMA8pwK6BcKXi4HrKsDcpGpc0Rt9dGxtRu0OOfFjkIFNh0TcfUSOXYG6KN2PQ0oVUlKbFY2SZQYOG7t-2FVVH7XBvsvefT-2BSskkHI1fRN39oO70jwM-2FfyNxgHnYdOFWoaRMfUrfMAfypTtHwcEtOxXQzByfEA2ukgd44lEeWKdwWqU9GBWegGNTqfsH06jb8RMvNgM7X1N2BpWh3QsfqNgWy0QEvumkuJdS8vvarMxWHfiosmOtJ23W5MtNsz4O0D7CoUL2HJC3GE-2BWZKqxjPJ4jMy4j2iqexuf7S-2Fz1ExkX3Qczy65Pzj7O0YB1QqAV-2BoaM5g4EvSEBlSY6nJ-2BFnU4-2F95-2FzLz58fYTh0alAbMOjlKRggda8J5gV1D-2ByPCLrtq30YCJyfCHyi77XTUunV9Z2Q7gCK3KJfb3IpDDRbnLp2Tt85jtNn-2BOAN99llpAQA9DPHZP-2Bd7vXkqFGMkyoi5xtETEOI1PZJazXqWbta-2BCI-2F0fLdCi9YwBCIIteerhADqMutwxcw7EDYn1-2BvThL2uzPatBYDeFiB9H-2BXnrXYe3-2Fv4XU3c-2FKNdDBMs1e0zUVinaG-2Btu0otFAtLNAEtZE04DJY2xKfyM60NbzoBGWeUP6TZ6c2NvIYALxNEoG-2BcOSYAESXf-2Fd1Sr7Dh8Yuqe6M0X-2BwuVkZStOVmx2pUZKVxh6Th7OXF-2BPjW1ZO4lHnQpAd09K7JbYOVRnEiUFtuaAEPDE7mInGl-2BEc8Ea1HZgf2SJ1cQXr3uBPef5ZJEiZjqWsQPx5cPolHXseLUZWEnezUuBYftiaW-2Fr3dek2kPtwcMcboG6td79oYrbXm8x7VQ7Xr5qoSY1-2Bf5wTJPO0jPH5G3Ew8j6ZtB-2FnqB-2FtgZ-2FkMddlyGp6NSSepPdYJ6VNj6VaLRkdyUtG4zDK95Y6YKJBkq-2Fjtg-2BpqKlBBHm-2FjbIP-2F-2B9w-2BmmRDyEjNtBlTiJGs8L-2Fk-2FgUrUGtT3dFucsVQkuev1YyOJ9kwUvLC0Rs4acI-3D
https://www.uua.org/international-justice/un/spring-seminar
http://bit.ly/TXUUJMApril2022
http://bit.ly/TXUUJMApril2022
https://www.uua.org/ga/registration
https://mcusercontent.com/c42bd138dc5349e143978d193/images/44f4cfb4-e30d-6346-f85c-9cc261b7a761.png

